Edwina Hart MBE CStJ AC / AM Gweinidog yr Economi, Gwyddoniaeth a Thrafnidiaeth Minister for Economy, Science and Transport



Eich cyf/Your ref P-04-468 Ein cyf/Our ref EH/00648/13

William Powell AM Chair of the Petitions Committee

naomi.stocks@wales.gov.uk

2 August 2013

Dear William,

I wrote to you on 16 April 2013 regarding the outcome of the Speed Limit Review for the A48 Chepstow Bridge. In my letter I said I would provide an update in July, when the review was complete.

The speed limit review has now been undertaken and considered pedestrian usage, accidents and any change in residential development. It has recommended the current speed limit on the bridge is retained, which Gwent Police support. My officials will now consider the recommendation in detail.

en.